
 
 

 
California proposition 65 

 

Proposition 65 law applies to any company operating, manufacturing, or selling its products in the state of 

California. Proposition 65 warnings can be found on many manufacturers’ products and packaging, 

including ours. These warnings are a result of a California State Law passed in 1986—the California Safe 

Drinking Water and Toxic Enforcement Act of 1986, commonly known as Proposition 65. The purpose of 

Prop 65 is to ensure the public is informed about the potential exposure to chemicals known to cause 

cancer, birth defects, or other reproductive harm. Proposition 65 requires the State of California to publish 

a list of these chemicals. This list currently contains over 900 chemicals and continues to expand. The law 

also requires companies to provide a warning on their products and/or packaging if they contain these 

chemicals. As of August 30, 2018 the label must include the name of at least one of the chemicals present 

in the product. 

What does a warning of Proposition 65 mean? 

The warning does not mean that our products will inevitably cause cancer or reproductive harm. 

Proposition 65 could be defined as a "right to know" law and Proposition 65 warnings are not indication 

that a product is violating safety standards or regulations. 

Some of our products may contain traces of various chemicals on the list, but they are all part of the normal 

production process or are present in the materials used in the products. 

It is important to understand that even thought a product may contain a Proposition 65 listed chemical, this 

does not mean that use of the product will cause any adverse health impacts, not that the product is not 

safe in any way. Nuova Fima products have always met or exceeded the requirements of applicable product 

performance, safety and health standards. 

Given the nature of equipment for measuring pressure and temperature, the risk of exposure to 

Proposition 65 chemicals from Nuova Fima products is extremely low. 

 

Why do some of our products contain the warning? 

 
Proposition 65 compliance is relevant to any company doing business in California, directly or through 

other sales channels, Nuova Fima is committed to complying with the new labeling requirements which 

entered into effect on 30 August 2018. Proposition 65 law applies to all companies operating, 



 
 

manufacturing or selling products in the state of California. Some gauges are made of brass, a copper-zinc 

alloy that usually contains a small percentage of lead to improve workability. Many of the devices produced 

by Nuova Fima are available in a stainless steel version and this alloy often incorporates nickel and chrome 

for resistance to rust and corrosion. 

For all the instrumentation sold in U.S.A. the following labels will be applied to the packaging. 

 

 

 

Warnings and links to Proposition 65 are also posted on our website, www.nuovafima.com, at the product 

level and documentation.  

 

 

The State of California provides information on Proposition 65. The Office of Environmental Health Hazard 

Assessment (OEHHA) administers the Proposition 65 program and maintains a Website at 

www.P65Warnings.ca.gov. The site provides information on the law.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


